
































































































































































 
January 10, 2017 
 
New York City Council  
250 Broadway  
Committee Room, 14th Fl. 
New York, NY 10007 
 

Committee on Mental Health, Developmental Disability, 
Alcoholism, Substance Abuse and Disability Services 

Int. No 1225, Res 130-A & 613A 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
As the founder of Aces NYC, the group for asexual and aromantic people in the 
greater New York City area, I implore the New York City Council to include explicitly 
asexual people when considering the LGBT community in Introduction No 1225, 
Resolution 130-A, & 613A, for the following two reasons: 
 
First, asexuality is a separate and valid sexual orientation, that is not considered a 
disorder. The DSM V specifies in the diagnosis for FSIAD: 
 
“If a lifelong lack of sexual desire is better explained by one’s self-
identification as ‘asexual,' then a diagnosis of female sexual interest/arousal 
disorder would not be made.” 
 
The current language specifying gay, lesbian, and bisexual in resolutions 130-A and 
613-A and specifying gay, lesbian, bisexual, transgender and questioning in 
Introduction 1225 create a loophole where asexual people could be interpreted as 
not protected by these proposals. 
 
Second, the LGBT community at large does not cover the needs of LGBT people who 
are additionally asexual.  As the contact person for Aces NYC, an entirely volunteer 
organization, I have an increasing number of people reaching out to me for help 
with mental health services. The number of people reaching out to me to explore the 
intersection between gender identity, gender dysphoria, and asexuality continues to 
grow. This shows that there is a lack within current LGBT mental health options for 
people grappling with gender identity and dysphoria to discuss asexuality, and that 



asexuality needs to be called out separately from gay, lesbian, bisexual, and 
transgender services.  
 
Other resolutions from the New York City Council have included asexuality, such as 
Introductions 251-A, 551-A, 552-A and Resolution 472. Adding asexuality to 
Introduction No 1225, Resolution 130-A, & 613A, would keep policies consistent 
and inclusive.  
 
Thank you for your consideration, 
 
Caroline (Bauer) McClave 
 
Founder  
Aces NYC   












